
 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 
Parish Staff 

 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                               ext. 102 
  
Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                        ext. 108 
 
Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson                 ext. 103 
 
Director of Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                              ext  106 
                                   
Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                           ext. 104 

 
Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environment Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                                  444-5849 
 
Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                                    ext. 118 
 
Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Paula DeClusin                               ext. 107 
    
Events Coordinator: 
 Susan Lucas                                   ext. 105 

     
Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                             ext. 100 
     
Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack 
 
Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 
Retired Priest in Residence: 
 Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 
 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                            444-4938 
 
School Secretaries: 
   Jean Patnode 
 Kerry Frauenholtz 
 Denise Kern 
 

Sister Parishes 
 

St. Charles Pennington 
Saturday at 4:00 PM 

(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 
 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 9:15 PM, Fri at 5:30 PM 
(School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s  
Clothing Depot 

 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday 

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
 

Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 
 lmcglynn@crookston.org 

 
 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Wanda Baumgartner, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Gary Gregg, Mike Headlee, Jodi Maki, 
Brent Rud, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

Greetings during Natural Family Planning Week, July 19th thru 25th 

During NFP Awareness Week, the bishops of the United States invite us to reflect on the 
theme, “Natural Family Planning: Good for the Body, Great for the Soul!” 

It's God's love that makes us lovable, and allows us to love others as God would love them. 
When a couple is in love we see love flowing in and through the relationship. During Marriage 
preparation and at the altar just before the vows, we ask them: are you giving yourselves freely to 
each other without reservation, without condition, and without hesitation.  That is the way God loves 
us: freely, without hesitancy, reservation or conditions. The Sacrament of Marriage is God’s love 
alive and expressed in everyday life. 

“Our love” follows and it is a wonderful thing. I often ask the young couples if they know they 
are continuing the creative work of God. The “our love” of a couple which flows from God’s love is 
creative and dynamic. When love is shared in an intimate physical way new life becomes possible. 
The couple provides the egg and the sperm but God provides the soul… the life force that becomes a 
continuation in the plan of God. 

“God's Love”, becomes “Our Love, and it becomes “Our Family.” It is always a bit 
uncomfortable for a couple when I ask them how they plan to regulate the size and timing of their 
family. I usually start by asking: who does contraception such as the pill or a condom have the most 
detrimental effect on: the female or the male? The correct answer is the male. (Want to hear more 
about this topic? Please call me to discuss) 

Our society tells us that sex without the possibility of pregnancy is exciting and fulfilling. It 
instead creates an environment where either the man or the woman can end up feeling used and trust 
which is born out of love is violated. We also need to be aware of the moral implications of the 
spontaneous abortion that occurs due to the fertilized egg not being able to implant in a womb tainted 
by the pill. 

Natural Family Planning is a practical moral option. With NFP we act with the body God has 
given us… in the way God designed it to function… we cooperate in the love that flows from God 
through the marriage. Another way to say it is: we need to trust God and to cooperate with God by 
working with the way in which God made us. 
   The Couple to Couple League based out of Cincinnati is a wonderful source for information. 
Their website is: www.ccli.org  There is richness in the manner of communication in a marriage 
when as a couple you discover the language of the body that is spoken through human fertility. Want 
to enrich your marriage or the marriages of your children… talk about Natural Family Planning. 
   A little business: Soon we will be able to hear better in the Church. Within the next couple 
weeks you will see the visible signs of the upgrade. New speakers, acoustical treatment in the choir 
area will be the visible signs but the invisible sign will be the improvement to the overall sound 
quality. We will need to hear your comments once it is totally installed. We need to know if there are 
quiet areas or volume adjustments needed. This has been a long time coming. Thanks to the many 
individuals and groups that provided input and review of the planned changes. 
   Also, we will soon be updating our Parish-wide phone system. Our current system is worn-out. 
Staff spent several months reviewing options before requesting competitive quotes. The new system 
will help boost productivity and make it easier to reach teachers and staff with features such as Direct
-inward-dialing, Voice-mail to e-mail, Paging, Call-forwarding. You will still be able to call the 
school or Parish Office using the current phone numbers. Technology is moving us forward. 
   Blessing and prayers, Fr. Chuck 



Monday, July 20 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)        

Tuesday, July 21 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, July 22 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)  
 

Thursday, July 23 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM RCIA & Beyond (St. Kateri Rm) 
  6:30 PM Emmaus (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Prayer & Praise (Chapel) 
 

Friday, July 24 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
 

Saturday, July 25 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Just 5 Days Ice Cream Social (Social Hall) 
 

Sunday, July 26 
  8:35 AM Rosary for Peace (Chapel)  
10:15 AM Rosary for Peace (Chapel) 

Monday, July 20 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Leo Olmschenk     

Tuesday, July 21 
12:10 PM Mass +Lucille Buretta Culshaw      

Wednesday, July 22 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Camilla Bormann 
 

Thursday, July 23 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Bob Schmickle 
10:30 AM Mass (Goldpine): +Mary Larson 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Neilson Place)      

Friday, July 24 
No Daily Mass Today 
 

Saturday, July 25 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Ernest Bauer 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): Special Intentions for  
 Maggie Schwegman 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Lynne Molacek 
 

Sunday, July 26 
  7:30 AM Mass: For the People 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Roger Kieffer 
11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for the Vilandre Family 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For July 20 - July 26 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

 

Bible Readings for the Week of July 20 ~ July 26 

Monday, July 20 
●Ex 14:5-18 
●Ps 15:1b-6 
●Mt 12:38-42 
 

Tuesday, July 21 
●Ex 14:21-15:1 
●Ps Ex 15:8-10,12,17 
•Mt 12:46-50 

Wednesday, July 22 
●Ex 16:1-5,9-15 
●Ps 78:18-19,23-28 
●Jn 20:1-2,11-18 
 

Thursday, July 23 
●Ex 19:1-2,9-11,16-20b 
●Ps Dn 3:52-56 
●Mt 13:10-17 
 

Friday, July 24 
●Ex 20:1-17 
●Ps 19:8-11 
●Mt 13:18-23 
 

Saturday, July 25 
●2 Cor 4:7-15 
●Ps 126:1b-6 
●Mt 20:20-28 

Sunday, July 26 
●2 Kgs 4:42-44 
●Ps 145:10-11,15-18 
●Eph 4:1-6 
●Jn 6:1-15 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  There will not be Morning 
Prayer or Daily Mass on Friday, July 24.  



INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES 
BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to 
present a child for Baptism are asked to attend a 
baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on August 2.  Please 
call the Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more 
information. 

 

 
Week #2 Contributions  
(received the weekend  

of 7/12/2015) 
 
 
 
 
 

 

          STEWARDSHIP  - A  

 

Envelopes           $12,198.46 
EFT Env.     $           —-   
Loose Plate      $     756.43 
Children’s     $       36.75 
Total                   $12,991.64 
 
HABIT OF  THE HEART 

Fiscal Year to Date (Week #2):   

  Amount Contributed   
  Envelopes         $    28,712.96 
  Loose Plate       $      1,758.02 
  Children’s          $           94.28 
  Total                 $    30,565.26 

 

            (91.62% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015  ~  June 30, 2016 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families 
of Jeff Affield and Patrick Huck , nephew of 
Fr. Chuck.  May they find rest and peace, & 
may their families find comfort in God’s love. 

  The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes    
  through the waters of baptism, Jade Elizabeth   
  Statton, daughter of Nate & Rebecca Statton.   
  Congratulations and Welcome to Laci Ke  
  Christensen, who was Baptized and Confirmed  

into the Catholic faith on July 12th here at St. Philip’s. May   
they be filled with the Holy Spirit! 

ATTENTION COLLEGE BOUND AND OTHER 
SINGLE ADULTS! 
Enjoy an evening of Frisbee Golf on Thursday, August 6th at  
7 PM at the Bemidji Frisbee Golf Course.  For recent high 
school graduates, those returning to college and for other 
single adults who just want a night of friendly competition,  
join us!  Fr. Don is treating at Cherry Berry afterwards!  

EMMAUS NIGHT  
 

Fr. Don will be offering Emmaus Thursday night, July 23.  
Many of you have experienced these evenings which begin 
at 6:30pm in the parish hall as we study the readings from 
the Bible which will be at Mass the following Sunday.   At 
7:15 PM we then move into the church for adoration of the 
Eucharist until 8 PM.  The nights are geared toward adults 
but teens are also welcome!  You don’t need to know a thing 
about the Bible OR what “adoration of the Eucharist” 
means…just experience the night! 

TEACHING OPPORTUNITIES 
 

St. Philip’s School has openings for a physical education 
teacher and a pre-kindergarten teacher.  Interested 
applicants should send a letter of application, resume’, 
three letters of recommendation, and copy of valid 
Minnesota teaching license to: Carol Rettinger, Principal, 
702 Beltrami Avenue NW, Bemidji, MN 56601, by July 27, 
2015. Thank you.  

HAPPY 75TH ANNIVERSARY! 
 

St. Charles Catholic Church in Pennington is celebrating 
their 75th Anniversary on Saturday, August 1, with Mass at 
4 PM, presided by Bishop Hoeppner. 
 

A potluck  supper with pulled pork will follow at Moose Lake 
Resort. BYOB and RSVP to Sharon by July 25th (218-335-
3988). Hope to see you there! 

RCIA and Beyond! 
 

Do you want to know more about the Catholic Church?  Do 
you want to know about the teachings of the Catholic Church?  
Are you interested in becoming a member of the Catholic 
Church? 
 

Everyone is invited to participate in our new Adult Faith 
Formation Discussion Sessions.  Whether you are a lifelong 
Catholic wanting to grow in your faith, a spouse of a Catholic 
that has attended Mass with your spouse for years, a relatively 
new Mass attendee or someone who is just curious to find out 
more about the Catholic Church, we invite you to come and 
join us. 
 

If you missed the first session on July 9, you are welcome to 
attend the following one. Our next session is scheduled for 
July 23rd and our topic will be “Faith.”  The session will be 
from 6:30 PM to 8:00 PM. 
 

For more information please contact Deacon Kermit, Robb 
Naylor or Fr. Chuck at the parish office. 



 

Bemidji Area Church Musicians 
 

2015 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES 
 

July 22 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM 
Glenn Seibel, euphonium 

Wayne Hoff, piano 
U 

United Methodist  Church 
9th and Beltrami Ave.  

 

Free-will offering to support music scholarships.  Lunch will be 
available following the recital — cost to be announced. 

“The only way we can awaken America to the injustices 
of abortion is to expose it.”  -  Lila Rose, President; *Live 
Action,sharing @FaithandFreedom conference. 
 

*Live Action is a new media nonprofit dedicated to ending 
abortion and building a culture of life. 

Life in the Spirit Seminar 
 

Our Lady of the Lakes Walker Area Chapter of Magnificat is 
sponsoring a one day “Life in the Spirit” seminar titled Holy 
Spirit Overshadow me  for women on Saturday August 22, 
2015 at Saint Agnes Catholic Church in 210 Division Street, 
Walker MN.,  from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  Continental 
breakfast will be provided. Please bring your bible and a sack 
lunch. There will be no charge; a love offering will be 
accepted.   Reservations are a must and can be made by 
contacting Lorri Henning 218-507-0953 by Monday August 
17th.  For more information call Jean Bauerly at 218-547-
3111 or visit us at WWW.ololmagnificat.com 

Faith Formation Registration for  
2015 - 2016 
 

Please drop your Faith Formation registration 
forms off at the Parish Office. If you need 
registration forms, contact Kris Jensen, 
444-5849. 

The members of our parish Steubenville team 
will leave for Steubenville Catholic Youth 
Conference in St. Paul, MN next Friday, July 
24th.  Please pray for our high school youth 
and chaperones during the week, that their  
experience will be marked by joy and hope and 
that they will grow in knowledge and faith 
through the experience.   
Our team includes: 

Josh Cervenka 
Toby Glen 
Riley Berg 

Hayley Leisenheimer 
Sarah Djonne 

Brooke Donaghue 
Andrew Dondelinger 

Deacon Kermit 

Steven Dinneen 
Abby Gorski 

Lexi King 
Brody Wilander 

Michael Trudeau 
Sam Nagle 

Sarah Bofferding 
Sue Hengel 

Christopher Wright 
Madisen Erpelding 

Anna McLean 
Nate Snell 

Isabelle Morin 
Sophia Djonne 

Todd Glen 

Kristen Bjerke 
Eda Mae Johnson 

Tia Drouillard 
Lexi Theis 

Logan Klisch 
Kelly Brevig 

Fr. Chuck 

Community Appreciation Day! 
 

Northwoods Habitat for Humanity will celebrate 25 
years of building homes with God's people in Beltrami 
and Clearwater counties with a Community Appreciation 
Day event July 26 from 3-7 PM at the Boys and Girls 
Club field on 15th Street. Food, games, and information 
on NHFH's mission and accomplishments will be shared. 
Come Celebrate with Us! (Please note the date change 
of this event.) 



 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
Week of July 25 - 26 

  5:30 PM 
Saturday, July 25 

7:30 AM 
Sunday, July 26 

9:00 AM 
Sunday, July 26 

11:00 AM 
Sunday, July 26 

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Al Foley Jim Gorham Mary Herried 

LECTOR Amy Buckanaga 
Joe Czapiewski 

Cynthia Haskin 
Pam Murray 

Clark Chambers 
Phil Hodapp 

Marcia Fivizzani 
Ernie Rall 

INTERCESSOR Cheryl Christlieb Darla Sathre Jerry Daniels Patty Nagle 

ALTAR SERVER 
Helen Bartlett 
Kiera Hoefer 
HELP NEEDED 

Abby Arel 
Evelyn Cordts 
Lucas Huewe 

Tia Drouillard 
Sophia Morin 
Bridget Westrum 

Taylor Hanevold 
Nick Nagle 
Nick Snell 

CAPTAIN Flavia Sagedahl Jane Foley Stephen Steele Stephanie Downey 
(sub req.) 

EMHC 

April Boucher 
Barry Karpinski 
Kell Lovell 
Marleen Webb 
Mary Westrum 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Joyce Berg 
Al Foley 
Terry Jones (sub req.) 
Trish Jones (sub req.) 
Walter Schuiling 
Marge Seitz 
HELP NEEDED 

Ed Daigle 
Leslie Downs 
Doug Gish 
Louise Gish 
Jim Gorham 
Rachelle Hayes 
Kathy Pfann 
Theresa Steele 
Brody Wilander 

Jane Baukol 
Sarah Glen 
Mary Herried 
Patty Nagle 
Jennifer Noble 
Karen Williams 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY  
- Usher 

Mary Jo Christenson 
Mary Dufault 
Dick Lehmann 
Dick Robinson 

Bob Murray 
Wes Seitz 
James Wiltse 
HELP NEEDED 

Ron Arel 
Del Hager 
Phil Hodapp 
Bob Schlichting 

Samantha Nagle 
Don Pohl 
Al Swedmark 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
 - Fellowship 

  Marge Seitz 
Wes Seitz 

June Aitken 
Bob Aitken 
Gerri Daigle 
Ed Daigle 

Barbara Fitzgerald 
Jean Louvar 
Karen Schaar 
Marilyn Sundrud 

HOSPITALITY  
- Greeter 

Tom Thompson 
 (sub req.) 
HELP NEEDED 

Wayne Dondelinger 
Vi Hendricks 

Al Bennington 
Darlene Weber 

Chris Hanevold 
Charity Hanevold 









 


